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Ospringe Parish Council 

The Annual Parish Meeting was held on Wednesday 4th May 2022 in the Church room, Church of St Peter and St Paul, Water Lane.  Social distancing was maintained and face coverings worn as precautions against COVID 19.  A Risk Assessment had been carried out previously.  The meeting commenced at 7.07pm 

Present:			A Keel – Chairman
			Cllr A Greason
			Cllr C Elworthy
			Cllr A Bowles 

			K Lockwood – Clerk
Apologies were received from Cllr B Flynn abroad on business - approved. Cllr R Lehmann attending another parish council meeting – approved. 
Cllr R Simmons and Cllr D Simmons notified the council they would arrive later in the evening. 
The meeting was also attended by members of the public.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting particularly the new Head of Lorenden School.
060/22	Signing of Minutes – All were in agreement for the Chairman to sign the Minutes as a true record of the business transacted at the Annual Parish Meeting in 2021.
061/22	Matters Arising
	There were no matters arising.
062/22	Chairman’s Report
	The parish council as a body and as individual councillors work hard to improve things for local residents and visitors to the parish, putting in a lot of time and effort. The Chairman highlighted some of the good work that the Council carries out to benefit the community. 
	Planning matters- the parish council comments on both small scale and larger planning applications such as Perry Court and Brogdale. The Chairman gave some examples of the planning applications on which it had commented in the year. The Council also engages with Swale Borough Council on enforcement issues. 
	The Council also endeavours to engage with Kent Highways on road repairs, road closures and traffic issues affecting the parish and helps to tackle speed issues through Speed Watch.
	The Playground – is a popular and well used facility which the parish council maintains. 
	The parish council helps to keep the local area clean and attractive by organising litterpicks. 
	Ospringe in Bloom- is a popular event that the parish council organises. It also supports other social and constitutional occasions such as the Platinum Jubilee. 
	The parish council has supported residents who have experienced anti-social behaviour. 
	The Allotments are a great amenity provided by the Council and enjoyed by many.   
	The PC is the prudent custodian of public finance on behalf of residents.  
	H Williams, a well-liked and reliable councillor, had left the council due to moving out of the area. The Council had welcomed A Bowles as a co-opted member who brings a lot of experience to the council. 
	The Chairman thanked the Councillors and the Clerk for their hard work for the local community.  

063/22	Parish Council finances
	The PC is both prudent in its management of public money and in any expenditure incurred as an accountable public body. The internal audit has successfully been completed. The PC chose not to increase the Precept for 2022-23 as it appreciates the impact of inflationary pressures on council tax payers. The Council holds some reserves so that they can be used when needed.  The Chairman read out the bank balances and expenditure for all accounts at the request of the Chair of PFCA. 

Representatives of various local organisations were invited to say a few words.

Frances Moskovits for Ospringe in Bloom.  There had been several categories in the competition and it had been a successful event. The Moskovits would be happy to be judges again this year as it had been an enjoyable role. 

The Gardening Club- Frances Moskovits reported for the club.  The May plant sale had been for members and their families only and without the usual refreshments but had been a success in raising funds.  There had been no club outing, Spring or Summer show due to COVID 19.  There had been an outing in August. The Christmas gathering had been replaced by an interesting online talk about the Mountains of the Yemen. The AGM in February was held via Teams. The April show was scaled down. The May plant sale will be held on 14th May.

PFCA- The Chair of PFCA gave an update on the Community Hall project so far. COVID had caused delays and impacted costs. Membership had increased to 182. The patron Lady Kingsdown continues to be a great support.  An annual meeting had been held in September, good interest in the project had been shown. A retendering process had been undertaken. 107 applications had been made for funding. There is potential for The Lottery to increase its funding.  The Chair of PFCA highlighted some of the organisations that have provided funding. Individuals had given generous gifts. It is hoped that the construction work will start at the end of May and be completed by January 2023.

Lorenden School- The new head introduced himself.  The first two terms had been happy since he started in September.  A new bursar and head of governors had also joined during the year.  A Christmas Carol service had been held in the church.  There are plans to diversify the curriculum and develop more after-school clubs. More trips are planned. The school hopes to welcome more visitors and to continue to play an active part in the community. 

The WI – The WI is not active at the moment. 

Allotments-The Chairman reported that there are well over 100 allotments at Joyce Field. There continues to be a waiting list. There is potential to sub-divide some large allotments and use some of the paddock for plots.  The paddock is currently being used by sheep and lambs. The rabbits are an ongoing issue. Expenditure will need to be incurred to replace worn parts of the track, and more fencing. A water supply is something that is often requested. 

Footpaths – Cllr A Greason reported that the statutory deadline for registering potential lost footpaths had been scrapped. There is potential for setting up a walking group due to local interest. The parish is well served with footpaths, mostly public ones. 

The Friends of Ospringe Church - Cllr R Simmons reported via email that there was nothing to report.

Lorenden Trust- The Chair read a report supplied by Cllr R Simmons. The park had been widely used by walkers and dog walkers during the past two years of lockdown and COVID. There is concern about owners not clearing up after their dogs, and dogs being let off leads to the detriment of other walkers, dogs on leads and ground nesting birds. Ash dieback has become a problem which is being monitored. Bluebells and snowdrops have flowered abundantly this year. The Trust’s ongoing maintenance and replanting project continues; the carriage drive has been resurfaced and widened down to the pack bridge.  

064/22	AOB
	There was no other business.
	
	The Chairman closed the meeting and thanked all who had attended. The meeting ended at 8.02 pm.


